
 
News from Mrs Motley  
 

Reception ð Curriculum Meeting  
We are looking forward to seeing our Reception parents on the 8 th November at 

9.00 am. This meeting with inform you of the teaching of phonics, our cursive 

writing and our ideas and suggestions how to help at home.  
 

School Improvement  

 
Each year, the school has areas of focus that are part of our School Improvement 

Plan. 

This is evaluated termly and is part of the school monitoring system. This years 

areas are:  

Reading ð Inference and understanding the text  

Presentation in writing and across the curriculum  

Science - Differentiation in books and learning   

Forest School  

Mindfulness & having a mentally healthy school  

 

Car Parking  
Can I please remind you all to show the value of respect when parking your car 

around the vicinity of our school.  

 

I have received several complaints from local residents that you are blocking 

their driveways and even parking on their drives!  

 

We work hard in school to show your children the value of respect. You are their 

role models, so please ensure that appropriate behaviour and respect is shown 

to our local residents.  

 

Please remember, you can use The Jolly Farmers car park and there is parking 

available on Bincote Road. This may help easy congestion and allow for a little 

exercise too!  
Thank you for your cooperation .  

 

Phase Leaders  
Phase Leaders have important role in our school and work with the staff and 

children.  

 

If you are unable to speak to your childõs class teacher and wish to speak to 

someone, check to see if your Phase Leader is available.  

 

Reception ðZoe Nicolaou  

Year 1 & Year 2 ð Jennie Keown  

Year 3 & Year 4 ð Stella Iokim (Covering until Jan 2019)  

Year 5 & Year 6 ð Sophie Charles  

 

School Trips  
During my recent Class Rep Meeting it was suggested that we give parents a 

gauge of the costs for schools trips throughout the year. Over the page  are 

suggested prices. You will see that residential trips are also includedéé. 
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     School Values  

  Our value for next   

       half term  is:  

       Self Belief  
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School  

photographs  

Reminder..  

 

30 October  

Individual pupils.  

31 October  

Siblings.  

 

Please ensure 

children have 

their Merryhills 

cardigans/  

sweatshirts or 

jumpers in 

   School Meals  

The price of 

school meals are 

£2.30 per day/ 

£11.50 per week.  

Please ensure 

you keep your 

parentpay ac-

count in credit.  

If you wish to 

change meal 

arrangements 

please inform the 
school office .  



* The Year 6 residential trip is paid for throughout the Year 5 & 6 academic years.  

 

Kit lists for residential trips are available on our school website. Please ask if you need any help in getting 

certain items as other parents in the school have offered to share.  

 

Approximate costs for trips throughout the academic year:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you need any help in paying for trips or receive free school meals, please come and speak to a mem-

ber of the Office team.    

 

 

Lost Property  
If your child has lost an item of clothing, please look in our lost property container outside Hazel Classroom. 

At the end of each term, the PA will sort and display the remaining uniform. If an item is found with your 

childõs  name in it, the item will be returned to your childõs class.  

If there is uniform that is left, we will be encouraging parents to come and help themselves to items they 

need. We would rather give it to children who either would like a spare or need extra. Any remaining items 

that are not taken will be disposed of.  

Thanks to the PA in advance for your help in organising this.   

 

Parent Workshops  
Many thanks to all the Year 1 and 2 parents who attended our workshop on Friday 5   October. We were  

pleased to see so many of you attend and really appreciate your feedback.  93% of parents found the 

meeting to be informative and 57% found it to be highly informative.    

 

We are always keen to take on feedback and put actions into place.  As a result of parents evaluations 

we have actioned the following points:  

 

§ The PowerPoint, along with any resources has been put on the website.  

§ We have added an acronyms page on under the Curriculum tab on the website  

§ We are pleased to offer three future sessions, outlined below and further information will follow  

          closer to the time:  

    - KS2 Mathematics: the four operations (21/11/18)  

    - KS 1 Mathematics Workshop (6/2/19)  

    - KS2 Spelling and Grammar workshop (20/3/19)  

 

These further events have been scheduled on a more suitable day so the sessions wonõt be pushed for 

time.  
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Reception £20  

Year  1 £35  

Year 2  £35  

Year 3  £35  

Year 4  £20  

Year 4 Residential 2 night stay  £80  

Year 5  £35  

*Year 5/6 Residential 4 night stay  £380  

Year 6  £20  



Whats App  
We are becoming increasingly involved with children using Whats App. Sadly some situations have been 

brought back into school and as a result, some parents have asked us for guidance and advice in this ar-

ea. As a school we cannot always get involved in out of school issues, but are here to educate and keep 

your children safe. Below is some information published by CEOP which you may find useful.  

 

CEOP Advice for Whats APP  
Below is a WhatsApp guide developed by CEOP and shared through Parent Info. It gives an overview of 

key aspects for parents to consider. One major concern with WhatsApp is that the recommended age is 

13, but many children as young as 6 or 7 are using the service. The maturity of users is  a real concern when 

using the App because once videos, images and voice messages are shared, the  users receiving them 

can then do what they want with them. This has implications for the future and most children do not have 

the maturity levels to fully understand what this means for them as they grow into young adults. The infor-

mation below gives a really good outline about what should be considered.    

 

What is WhatsApp?  

WhatsApp is a mobile messaging app which allows users to exchange messages using existing phone 

contacts without having to pay text message fees. WhatsApp Messenger is available on most mobile de-

vices including iPhone, BlackBerry, Android, Windows Phone and Nokia. WhatsApp users can create 

groups and send each other unlimited images, video and audio messages.  

 

How much does it cost?  

For all phone types, WhatsApp is free to download. WhatsApp used to charge a 69p per year subscription 

fee, but this has since been removed. (Jan 2016).   

WhatsApp uses an Internet connection using 4G or Wi -Fi to send and receive messages to your contacts. 

As long as the user hasnõt exceeded the data limit or is connected to a free Wi-Fi network, messaging 

over WhatsApp should not cost extra.  

 

Does WhatsApp have any age restrictions?  

As part of its Terms of Service, WhatsAppõs minimum age of use is 13 years old .  By using WhatsApp, a user 

agrees to provide certain personal information such as their mobile phone number, billing and mobile de-

vice information.  If WhatsApp learns that identifiable information of a child under 16 has been collected 

on the WhatsApp   Site or WhatsApp Service, then WhatsApp may deactivate the account.  

 

How do privacy settings work on WhatsApp?  

WhatsAppõs default privacy setting allows any other WhatsApp user to view your profile photo, status (link 

is external)  and when you were last using (link is external)  the app. You can specify that your childõs 

Whatsapp account (when they were last online, profile photo, status) can be seen by:  

¶ Everyone ð all WhatsApp users.  

¶ My Contacts ð the contacts from their address book only. This is the recommended option for most  
      users. 

¶ Nobody  
 
Talk to your child about their privacy settings and ask them to adjust to ômy contactsõ if they have them 

set to ôeveryoneõ by following the steps below:  

Privacy settings are accessed here:  

WhatsApp  > Settings  > Account  > Privacy  

 

How do I report a user to WhatsApp?  

There is no direct way to report a user, or specific abuse, other than to block them from sending you fur-

ther messages. To do this, tap:  

 

Settings  > Account  > Privacy  > Blocked Contacts  

WhatsApp messages sent by a blocked contact will not show up on your childõs phone and will never be 

delivered to them. The ôlast seenõ status information and profile picture will no longer be visible to blocked 

contacts.  

To permanently delete a contact in WhatsApp, you will need to delete them from your phoneõs list of con-

tacts.  
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https://www.whatsapp.com/faq/en/general/23740821
https://www.whatsapp.com/faq/en/general/23740821
https://www.whatsapp.com/faq/en/general/20971848


If you have any concerns about grooming, sexual abuse or exploitation on Whatsapp or on any online 

app or site, Report to CEOP (the National Crime Agencyõs Child Exploitation and Online Protection Com-

mand) at www.ceop.police.uk/safety -centre (link is external) . 

 

How do I disable a WhatsApp account?  

Go to:  

Settings > Account > Delete My Account  

This will remove all account information from the service including deleting all message history, and remov-

ing the user from all WhatsApp group  

 

*****************************************************************************************************  
 

We are changing our booking system and the way information is produced  for our  

Extra Clubs.  

 

When our clubs have been arranged for the following term, we will notify all parents 

by email and text. We will NOT be sending out booking forms. Parents will then need 

to access their parentpay account in order to book and pay for a club.  

 

We will soon be organising clubs for the Spring Term and information will be sent to parents after half term.  

Please ensure you check your emails and text messages. As you are aware, spaces are limited so it is im-

perative you book early to avoid disappointment.  

Thank you  

*****************************************************************************************************  

 

Library  
Birthday Book Donations     
Happy birthday and thank you to Tyler (Maple) and Warren (Hazel) who donated a birthday 

book to the library this half term.  

 
We hope you had a great day!  
 

 

 

Class Library Sessions  
The weekly timetabled class library sessions resumed in September. During these sessions children have an 

opportunity to borrow a book for up to 2 weeks and develop good library skills such as how to navigate the li-

brary and how to look after and be responsible for their loaned book.  

 

There are many children using the library and, as ever, to make the library sessions as beneficial as possible 

we need your help to encourage your children to return their library books on time. Children who forget their 

book or have an overdue book will be unable to borrow a new book until their outstanding loan is returned. 

Please bear in mind that in order to maintain and continually improve our fantastic library we will be asking 

parents/carers to pay for, or replace, any books lost by their child.  

 

We really do need your help to keep things running smoothly. Below is a reminder of their class library days 

for this academic year. Many thanks!  

 

Mondays:        Rowan, Lime, Pine, Willow, Elm  

Tuesdays:       Beech, Fir, Holly, Maple  

Wednesdays:    Laurel, Hazel, Birch  

Thursdays:   Cedar, Hawthorn, Orange  

Fridays:   Chestnut, Oak, Sycamore  
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http://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre


Seattle  

Seahawks v 

Oakland Raiders 

at Wembley  

Stadium Sunday 

14 October . 

 

The children were 

flag bearers and 

mascots for the 

players . 

The children 

actually 

stood on the 

pitch for the 

National  

Anthems ! 
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Osmington Bay ñYear 6 School Journey  

 

On Monday 1st October 80 Year 6 pupils ventured South 

to PGL in  Osmington Bay, Dorset  for a week's residential.  

 

Here, the children were able to take part in a wide 

range of day time  activities including: Dragon Boating, 

Trapeze, Zip -lining, Climb- ing, Abseiling, Buggy Build-

ing, Fencing, Aeroball, Giant Swing, Beach Walk, Senso-

ry Trail and Archery.   

 

 

 

 

 

Zip-lining and Giant Swing were some of our children's favourite ac-

tivities as they really tested an individual's  comfort zone as well as 

their fear of heights.  

 

  

Serious competitions occurred during Aeroball with teams joining 

force to be crowned Aeroball champions. Even the teachers partic-

ipa ted  and  p rac tised  their multi-tasking  skills of b ounc ing  on a  tram-

poline and throwing a ball into a hoop!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children spent their evenings participating in 

whole group activities which enabled them to ex-

plore the site and grounds of PGL.  

 

A giant game of Ambush (Hide and Seek) was 

particularly thrilling for the children as they had to 

hide in groups of 20 and remain silent, which, at 

times, proved rather challenging.  

The seekers had to find the children following a 

path of arrows around the site, one arrow was  

allowed to be used as a decoy.   

 

 

 

 

 

An excellent week of team -building, determination and 

perseverance was had by all.  

 

The children who attended Osmington  Bay all  returned 

fit and well, more independent than before  and  slightly 

tired and worn out from all of the activities.   
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